
 

 

KILHAM NEWS 

 
Your Village—Your Voice 

  

Welcome to the Kilham Newsletter - 
 

The Autumn nights are drawing in now and there’s a definite nip to the air.  But 
we’ve got a lot to look forward to over the next couple of months.  The village bon-
fire is due to be held on Friday 6th November, and following on from the huge suc-
cess of the beer festival again this year, the Kilham Playing Fields Association are 

certainly keeping busy to ensure the superb  facilities are getting better and better 
each year.  So it would be great if as many people as possible can support the event 

and enjoy the amazing firework display that we see every year.   
 

There are many more community events taking place in October and November , 
and more details are in the newsletter.  If you run a community group or are fund-

raising for a good cause, why don’t you email or ring with the details and let the 
whole village know about it and support you.   

 

The feedback from the last edition of the newsletter has been tremendous.  All the        
business adverts have been really successful, and one advert has generated over   

fifteen new customers for one local business.  If you run a business in Kilham, get in 
touch—don’t miss out on this opportunity to work with, and for our community. 
 
 

 

For any information to be included in the next issue, or information on how to 
advertise your business— please contact: 

Gill  01262 420960 or email: enquiries@woodmil.co.uk 



 Kilham Church of England Primary School 

www.kilhamschool.co.uk 

(Mr S England 01262 420214) 

 

 

 

“From the school” 

 

Here at school we have been back for 2 weeks (at the time of writing) and our 

new school year has started really well. 

After saying goodbye to 15 children in July who were moving onto secondary 

school, we have welcomed a total of 18 full-time new-starters, as well as       

another new group of children into nursery. Everybody is getting used to new 

classrooms and new teachers and everyone is making new friends. 

We officially welcomed our new starters with what is now our traditional   

September Church service, when our oldest children shared their ‘Recipe for  

a Happy School’, our Year 4 & 5 pupils shared their thoughts on changes that 

had happened since they were new starters themselves, and a blessing was 

shared by Rev. Owen. 

Our oldest children (Year 6) have had an incredibly busy September. They 

have been preparing for a Macmillan coffee afternoon which they will have run 

themselves in September, and were also chosen by the BBC to be involved in a 

cookery programme to be shown near Christmas – an exciting day’s filming took 

place! The children got to see how sprouts were grown, picked and packed, and 

then got to try out a variety of tasty recipes in a farmhouse kitchen! 

We are now preparing for our Harvest Service, where we will give thanks for 

the harvest and aim to make contributions to the Driffield Food Bank and a 

global cause. 

There are already several activities planned for this autumn term to look    

forward to: 

 

S England 

 

http://www.kilhamschool.co.uk


Diary Dates for Kilham School  
Friday 25th September   1.30pm Macmillan Coffee Afternoon 

Thursday 1st October   2.00pm Harvest Service, All Saints Church, Kilham 

Sunday 6th December   Santa Sunday 

Monday 7th December   2.00pm Junior Christmas Concert 

Tuesday 8th December   6.30pm Junior Christmas Concert 

Wednesday 9th December   6.30pm Junior Christmas Concert 

Thursday 10th December   2.00pm FS/KS1 Christmas Concert 

Friday 11th December   2.00pm FS/KS1 Christmas Concert 

Thursday 17th December   6.00pm Nativity Carol Service, All Saints Church, 

Kilham Playing Fields Association 

We will be holding the village bonfire on         

      Friday 6th November  
at the playing field. Hopefully the weather will be kinder 
to us than last year, when the rain nearly closed the 

event. The Bonfire will be lit at 6.30pm, with Fireworks around 7.00pm. 

The Field will be open on Saturday 31st October ( 9am till 1pm) for any        
burnable rubbish you may wish to get rid of. 

The Beer Festival continued to surprise us all with its popularity. Increased 
attendances on both Friday and Saturday night made the event a great success 
and even the late withdrawal of our main band on Saturday didn’t appear to 
dampen the spirits of those attending. 

I must thank all the volunteers who organised and 
helped in the setting up and running of the event 
which is all done for KPFA Funds. A massive thanks 
must also go to everyone in the village for your pa-
tience and understanding during the weekend. 

If anyone is interested in helping or volunteering with 
KPFA, please contact Dave Sheader on 420777 



Kilham Neighbourhood Watch 
Area coordinator  

Anita Harrison 01262 420632 
Non– emergency help-line: 101 

   
 

Just a reminder to all—you can still get a free security check for your home by 
asking the Parish Clerk to make an appointment for you.  Several of our local 
residents have taken up this opportunity and are really happy with what has 
been done in their homes to make them safe and secure. 
 
We are still getting cold callers in the village—some of these have turned out to 
be quite abusive.  It is entirely up to each individual whether they partake in 
buying items from door sellers—but you should not be intimidated into spend-
ing your money.  Please ring me on the above number if you have any concerns 
or call the non-emergency help-line if you need to. 
Please keep an eye out for elderly or frail neighbours if you see these cold-
callers in the area.   Anita Harrison 

Kilham Parish Council News 

There is a vacancy  within Kilham Parish Council to join our friendly team of council-
lors. We meet once a month on the second Monday of the month, if you are passion-
ate about the village and wish to know more about the role please contact the clerk 
on 07527 352717 or visit www.kilhamparishcouncil.com  

Are you a keen gardener?  we currently have a vacant allotment, the annual rent is 
£25, again contact the Clerk if you require further information. 

Currently there are two East Riding funds available to the public to improve your 
home security. The Lissett Wind Farm fund is for the elderly/ vulnerable within the 
village. If you feel your home security could be improved  please contact the clerk for 
a referral form. This fund has been running for five months and the Parish council has 
received good feedback from residents who have taken advantage of the service. 
East Riding have also launched another grant, again to improve home security, to be 
eligible you must be over 60 or disabled, in receipt of means tested benefit or a 
homeowner or private sector tenant/ Housing Association tenant. For further infor-
mation contact Amy Dean at ERYC on 01482 396259 or email 
amy.dean@eastriding.gov.uk  

Don’t forget to visit our website kilhamparishcouncil.com 

http://www.kilhamparishcouncil.com
mailto:amy.dean@eastriding.gov.uk


UPDATE ON 
THE KILHAM 
ALLSTARS  

RIDELONDON 
100 

 

We are absolutely brimming with pride at the amount we have managed to raise as a team 
for the heamophilia society.  We set off with a scary target of £2000 which we had to raise 
for the boys to take part. ‘Yiiikkkesss’ we thought but with the fantastic support from    
family, friends and the amazing community we live in we have raised a ……… 
 

                                MASSIVE GRAND TOTAL of £4597.40. 
 
The Heamophilia Society do a fantastic job but get little recognition but as a society close 
to our hearts with Aaron and Zac Edeson both suffering with the condition we are over-
whelmed with the response we have had with everybody’s support. 
Massive thanks must go out to the three KILHAM ALL STARS, Gary Edeson, Ian Wilson and 
Dave Sheader for their commitment and the long hours of training they put in in order to 
be able to complete the 100 mile challenge they foolishly agreed to do after a Friday night 
drink in the local!  They did amazingly well and we are so proud of them.  They set a target 
time to complete  the 100 mile challenge of between 7 & 8 hours but with continued   
commitment and dedication on a very hot day setting off from the accommodation at 6am 
they all smashed the target and completed the ride in 6hours and 34minutes!  Well Done. 
 
But it doesn't stop here—we have just heard the Jake Sheader has signed up to do London 
marathon on the 24th April 2016 for same cause so the fundraising for that will start 
now….more details will be in the next newsletter.  For more information on how you can 
support us please contact: 
 

 

Rachel Edeson: 420517 or Marie Sheader : 420777 

 



 

 

Minister Rev Christopher Free tel 01723 514540 and notices to 
Sue Harrison at seh@btinternet.com.  Our services are held  
every Sunday morning at 10.30am everyone very welcome, 
coffee and biscuits served after the service. 

 

4th Oct Rev C Free 

11th Oct Rev J Hughes  

18th Oct Mrs D Spurr 

25th Oct Rev Free 

1st Nov Mrs C Hughes 

8th Nov Remembrance Sunday  Mrs K Gibbs .  The service starts at 10,15am for a 

short service before going to the war memorial for 10.55am. 

15th Nov Rev C Free 

22nd Nov Rev M Dove 

29th Nov Advent Sunday United service at the Methodist Church, 10.30am.  This will 

be all age worship. 

Prayers 

We meet every Friday morning for a short prayer meeting at 10am.  If anyone would 

like us to pray for anyone in need, join us or leave a note in the letterbox at the Meth-

odist Church. 

Invitation Open Sunday 

This will be a 30min service followed by coffee and chat, warm welcome, warm build-

ing hot coffee.  Please feel free to come and join us. 

Coffee Morning 

Saturday 7th November 10am till 12 noon. Cakes, bring and buy, books, raffle and 

some lovely knitted dolls clothes, different sizes available.   

 

Knit and Natter 

We meet on the first Monday in the month at 2pm, please 

use the side door nearest the field, we will meet 5th Oct 

and 2nd Nov and are knitting for premature babies.  You 

don't have to knit just come for a chat and a cuppa. 

St Paul’s Methodist Church 

mailto:seh@btinternet.com


Messy Church at St Paul’s 

We will have a pumpkin workshop on 31st Oct, 

and an Advent Workshop on 28th Nov.   

Both starting at 10.00 am.   

All age children welcome to the free workshops.   

 

Brass Band Carol Service 

The Bridlington Excelsior Brass band will play at our carol service on Sunday 

20th December at 6pm.  Followed by refreshments, everyone welcome to start 

the Christmas season  

Kilham Dancers 

 
We will be holding a New Years 
Eve Ball at Kilham Village Hall. 

This is a ticket only do as we set 
out tables for the evening.  

The theme this year is "Bowties, 

         Sparkles and Tiaras"  

so a chance to get dressed up to see in 2016.  

There will be Ballroom, Latin,  sequence and party dances with a V.I.P 
disco to finish. We will have a quiz to do throughout the evening and a 
competition to be announced.  Bring your own posh supper and cham-
pagne and book a table with your friends.  

To book or more details, email kilhamdances@yahoo.co.uk  or             
telephone 07756975136 or call in on the Sunday evening dance         
between 7-10pm   

Dorothy and Richard 

mailto:kilhamdances@yahoo.co.uk


 

 

 

Kilham Indoor Bowls 

Our bowls club meet on  every Friday at 7pm in the village hall —why not 
come along and join us as a way to learn a new skill and make some new 
friends. 
It’s fun, friendly and good gentle exercise. Don’t worry if you don’t have your 
own bowls—we are always willing to lend and will give you a warm welcome.   
For any inexperienced bowlers—coaching can be arranged. 
We look forward to seeing you soon!  For more information call Jean Wilson on 
420664 
 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 

Irelands Butchers 
Kilham 

421829 

 

Celebrate the great British Banger during            

November, come and try some of our delicious  

speciality sausages, fantastic for a bonfire 

night party, or a tasty treat on a cold winter 

 

Having just taken over the butchers in the village, we have been 

spending the last couple of weeks developing some new recipes 

and products, and revamping the place.  If you haven't been into 

the shop for a while, pop in and have a look at the some of the de-

licious new ranges we are serving, and take advantage of some of 

the great current offers we have on. 

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome customers old 

and new to Irelands Butchers and look forward to serving you 

soon. 

Note for your diary—Christmas orders will be taken from 

the   middle of November.  

 

British Sausage Week 2 - 8th November 2015 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LOGS  

&  

KINDLING 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALL NOW TO ORDER YOUR WINTER SUPPLY— 

07813 477226  

FREE DELIVERY IN KILHAM AREA 

 

Do you need help looking after your  

Home & Garden? 

For all your household cleaning and gardening requirements— 

Reliable, efficient and local, References available 

Call Kerry on: 07779 498515 



A warm welcome awaits you at 

the Bay Horse in Kilham, 

With our Early Bird menu available  

Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday—from 

5.30pm until 8.30pm  and Friday &  

Saturday lunchtime from 12pm—2pm. 

Our main menu is available from 6—

9pm Thursday through to Sunday and 

our famous Sunday lunch is a 3 course 

feast for only £9.50 Booking is advised 

to avoid disappointment. 

We are well known for serving  excellent quality, delicious home 

cooked food.  We have real ale and a choice of wines for you to   

enjoy.  We  also have BT Sports Live for all you sports fans and  

every other Tuesday fantastic live music with our very popular 

acoustic evenings, We cater for weddings, christenings, shooting 

parties and much more. 

To keep the kids happy while you enjoy a pint, there is a free 

bouncy castle available when booking a children’s party. 

Whatever your event requirements are, give us a call and we’ll be 

happy to help you make it that bit more special  by holding it at the 

Bay Horse.  To make any bookings or for further details                  

please phone 01262 420220 

  We look forwarded to seeing you soon. 

   Trish & team 

Visit us on facebook and watch  
out for all our latest events. 
 

 

 

 

  



Fast, reliable, local service for short run printing  

Letterheads, business cards, Invitation, booklets, flyers, brochures and 

much more:  Contact Gill to discuss how we can help you and your 

business with all your printing needs. 

01262 420960 or enquiries@woodmil.co.uk 

10% off all orders for Kilham residents 

For all your printing and 

design requirements 

420960 

enquiries@woodmil.co.uk 

The Stores, Kilham  

01262 420630 

 

Newsagents Confectionary 

Off Licence Greengrocer 

4 candles plus a little bit                        

of everything else! 

Opening Hours 

Monday to Friday 7am to 7pm 

            Saturday       7.30am to 5pm 

              Sunday        9am to 12.30pm 

Bank Holidays as Sunday hours 



 

All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 
 
We are now very busy taking bookings for 
our popular new chimney sweeping        
service— The evenings are drawing in, and 
the   temperatures and falling.  So don’t  
delay—have your chimney professionally 
cleaned now.  
 
We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896 
0791 911 6141 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove        

installer and building 

contractor 

 



We did not have a meeting in August but did have a social 

outing to Kirkham Priory.  It was a beautiful sunny day and 

after a very interesting tour of the ruins we had an excel-

lent pub lunch. The previous day the walking group were 

due to walk at Watton but the weather was dreadful so we 

had afternoon tea instead.  The September walk was 

along the cliff top at Sewerby with striking views of the 

coast.  

On  8
th
 September Tophill Low Warden Richard Hampshire gave the first half of 

his very interesting talk on "The Hidden Valley" explaining how Tophill Low came 

into being and telling us about some of his early life too.  The September social 

event was an afternoon tea celebrating the 100 anniversary of the WI.  We were 

joined by ladies from other WIs in the area and enjoyed a superb range of     

sandwiches and cakes including some delicious strawberry and cream mini 

sponge cakes made by a member's grandson.                         

The October meeting will be a continuation of Tophill Low Warden Richard   

Hampshire's  talk on "The Hidden Valley".  The competition is - Your own wildlife 

photograph.   

In November the speaker is Motor Racing Driver Guy Smith and the competition 

is "Speed". 

The December meeting has Ron Mawer from Roanne Nurseries giving a talk and 

demonstration on Christmas wreaths and bulbs.                                    

Kilham WI meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month in the Village Hall at 7.15pm.  

There is a walk in a different location every month and we usually have a social 

event too. 

Everyone very welcome.  For more information ring 421484 or 420105                                                                            

Kilham Village Hall 
For more information or to book the hall— 
please contact Jean Wilson 01262 420664 

 

Our Village Hall Post Office Opening Times 

Monday  1pm-4pm  Thursday 1pm-4pm 

Tuesday 1pm-4pm   Friday  1pm-4pm 

Wednesday—Closed 



 
ALL SAINTS CHURCH AND EVENTS 

 

 

 Church Services and events: 

October 

  4
th
      11.00am   All-age Holy Communion 

11
th
   

        
8.45am  Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer)  

18
th
     11.00am  Holy Communion   

25
th
 
 
 10.00am  Rudston: United Parish Communion 

November 

1
st
 11.00am  All Saints day All-age Holy Communion  

8
th
 8.45am  Remembrance Sunday: Holy Communion  

 11am   Act of Remembrance at War Memorial 

15
th
 11.00am  Holy Communion  

19
th
 7.30pm  ‘The Witness’ the musical 

22
nd

 10.00am  Grindale: United Parish Communion 

29
th
 10.30am  St Pauls Methodist church: Joint Worship  

 

Dear Friends,  

Summer is ended and autumn is well and truly in the air. Autumn brings with it a change in the church 

calendar. When all is safely gathered in and the Harvest festivals are done we have another few 

events to keep us going.  

First we are starting a ‘Pilgrim course’ at the home of Rob Gobel, Chantry Meadows, Kilham. If you 

want to know more visit the website which has loads of information: http://www.pilgrimcourse.org 

In a nutshell it is for those who want a chance to think about the Christian faith, those who have       

recently started coming to church and those who have been Christians for many years and want to 

visit the roots of their faith again. It starts at the very beginning and assumes very little understanding 

or knowledge of the Christian faith. It will be an informal time and all are truly welcome. It will run 

weekly for 6 weeks starting at 2pm on Wednesday 28
th
 October. Keep an eye on the church notice 

board for more details and get in touch with me if you think it might be for you 

November brings with it the East Coast Churches and Community music festival; a two week long  

musical extravaganza. See their website for a full programme:  http://ccmf.co.uk 

One event will be held at All Saints church, Kilham on November 19
th
 at 7.30pm; a musical called, 

“The Witness” by Carol and Jimmy Owens. It tells the story of the life of Jesus through the eyes of  

Peter. The music is both dynamic and moving. Not to be missed. This is by far one of the best modern 

Christian Musicals to be written in the past 40 years. It is both exciting to perform and challenging to 

the life audience.  

Each part of this musical tells its own story as the characters reveal their feelings through the songs 

they perform. There is a powerful rock number as Judas returns the betrayal money to the high priest 

as well as an amusing number as the mother of James and John seeks to secure positions of status 

for her two sons. You will need tickets for this so keep an eye on the church notice board or call me. 

With every blessing,  Glyn 

http://www.pilgrimcourse.org
http://ccmf.co.uk


     Christmas Fayre Menu 2015 

Starters  

Cream of Tomato & Basil Soup 

Oven Baked Stuffed Mushroom 

Ham Hock Terrine 

Melon & Smoked Salmon Rose 

-x- 

Mains 

Roast Turkey & All the trimmings 

Haddock 

Vegetable & Cream Cheese Pie (V) 

Sirloin Steak 

Oven Baked Chicken Breast 

-x- 

Desserts 

Traditional Xmas Pudding served with a Black 

Cherry and Cherry Brandy Sauce 

Oreo Cheesecake 

Apple & Almond Tart with a Crème Anglaise 

-x- 

Two Courses £19.95 

Three Courses £23.95 

Menu available from 1st -23rd December 

 
 

Christmas Day Lunch Menu 2015 

Starters  
Melon Eden 

or 

Chicken, Wild Mushroom & Hazelnut Terrine 

-x- 

Tomato & Orange Soup 

or 

Royal Game Soup 
-X- 

Roast Turkey & all the trimmings 

or 

Halibut Steak 

or 

Fillet Steak 

or 

Wild Mushroom Asparagus & Tarragon Parcel 

-x- 
Traditional Christmas Pudding 

served with a Brandy and Nutmeg sauce 

or 

White Chocolate & Raspberry Cheesecake 

or  

Drambuie Flummery with orange shortbread  

-x- 

 A selection of Cheeses with Biscuits, Mince Pies 

and Pettit Fours, Tea or Coffee 

Adults £49.95 Children £24.95   

Menu choices by 15th December  

Opening Times 

 

Monday 5pm - 11pm                           Friday 12pm - 11pm 
Tuesday 5pm - 11pm    Saturday 12pm - 11pm 

Wednesday 5pm - 11pm    Sunday 12pm - 10pm 

Thursday 12pm - 11pm 
Food Service Times—Mon/Tues/Wed 5pm-9pm 

Thur/Fri/Sat-12pm-9pm 

Sunday-12pm-7.30pm 

See our website for full menu details www.theoldstarkilham.co.uk 

     The Old Star Kilham  
        is a traditional country pub in the heart  

      of the Yorkshire Wolds and the local community. 
 

   01262 420619 
Bookings Now Being taken for  
our fabulous Christmas Menus 

Early Booking is essential to avoid disappointment 



Want to 

turn your 

surplus   

apples into  

free cider     

or  

apple  

juice?  

Checkout our website www.colmanscidercompany.com  

Or phone Marc  07866 551018  

Eastgate house, east street, kilham, yo25 4re 


